NOTICE OF EXEMPTION
To:
County Clerk



From:

South Coast Air Quality Management District


County of Riverside




21865 Copley Drive


2724 Gateway Drive




Diamond Bar, California 91765


Riverside, CA  92507
Project Title:

Coachella Valley Portion of the Transportation Conformity Emission Budgets for Ozone Precursors for the Southeast Desert Modified Air Quality Management Area (AQMA) Ozone Non-Attainment Area (SEDM area) 
Project Location:  

The Coachella Valley encompasses approximately 2500 square miles and is located in the central portion of Riverside County.  It is a part of SEDM area. The Coachella Valley is defined by Banning Pass to the north, by the Riverside/Imperial county boundary lines to the south, by the San Jacinto Mountains to the west, and by the San Bernardino mountains to the east.
Description of Nature, Purpose, and Beneficiaries of Project:
On August 1, 2003, the SCAQMD Governing Board adopted the 2003 AQMP.  The 2003 AQMP included an ozone attainment demonstration for the Coachella Valley by the attainment year 2007, rate-of-progress analysis and other elements related to the Coachella Valley.  However, although the general information was included in the 2003 AQMP, the explicit Coachella Valley portion of transportation conformity emission budgets for ozone precursors in the SEDM area were not presented in the 2003 AQMP.  This proposed action is to present the explicit Coachella Valley transportation conformity budget portion for ozone precursors in the SEDM area.
Lead Agency:





Division:

South Coast Air Quality Management District

Planning, Rule Development and Area Sources

Exempt Status:

“General Concepts” - CEQA Guidelines §15002(k)(1); and

“General Rule Exemption” CEQA Guidelines §15061(b)(3)

Reasons why project is exempt:

Having reviewed the proposed project pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15002(k) – Three Step Process, the SCAQMD has determined that the proposal is exempt from CEQA pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15061(b)(3) – Review for Exemption, since it can be seen with certainty that there is no possibility that the proposed project in question has the potential to have a significant adverse effect on the environment.
Certification Date:  SCAQMD Governing Board Hearing – November 7, 2003, 9:00 a.m. SCAQMD Headquarters

CEQA Contact Person:



Telephone

Kathy C. Stevens




(909) 396-3439
Rule Contact Person:




Telephone

Dr. Julia Lester





(909) 396-3162
Date Received for Filing


Signature___________________________________________








Steve Smith, Ph.D.









Program Supervisor








Planning, Rule Development &Area Sources

